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Office of the Prime Minister 
Belmopan, Belize, Central America 

 
 

September 30, 2020 
 
 
 
Ms Marissa Longsworth 
President 
BCCI 
BELIZE 
 
Dear Madam, 
 
Thank you for your letter of September 28, 2020. 
 
I cannot get Cabinet’s approval for holding this year’s General Election on a Sunday. 
This is because of the personal position of several Members; but also because my 
informal sounding of some Church leaders shows that the Churches would be against it. 
 
I am unable to say whether the election date would be declared a holiday, since that 
decision has not yet been formally made. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
RIGHT HON. DEAN O. BARROW 
Prime Minister 


